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Willow Ridge Civic Association 

www.wrca.info  

From the President’s Desk 

 

        Dear Friends and Neighbors 
 
 I'm happy to report that our membership drive, which began 
October 1st for the upcoming year, is off to a very good start and the 
association appreciates everyone's support.  Just a reminder, pay 
your dues by November 15th and receive a $1.00 discount.   
 Please mark your calendars for Tuesday November 8th, which 
just so happens to be our next meeting.  James Zymanek, Director of 
Emergency Services for the Town of Amherst will be providing infor-
mation on an Emergency Response Program for Willow 
Ridge; community participation will be required.  Another important 
date of note is Wednesday December 14th.  The Civic Association 
will be holding a special meeting to introduce Superintendent of 
Schools Anthony Day.  Mr. Day will be discussing how changes in 
Albany have impacted our school district. 
 Our next event and most popular, is the 3rd Annual 
Wine Tasting scheduled for Saturday January 28, 2012 at Classics; 
see upcoming newsletters for more information or contact Jim Pren-
tice @ 691-8915 for information.  And on a final note, the Board 
needs your help!  Anyone interested in becoming a member please 
contact Cam Hill @ 906-1118 or Neil Cuomo @ 691-3014; several 
positions will be available beginning January 1, 2012.  
 Our next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday November 8th 7:30 
p.m. at the Ellicott Creek Fire Hall; hope to see you there! 
  Sincerely, 
 

      

 

Ed Goetz 

Tuesday November 8  
Guest:  James Zymanek, 
Director of Emergency 
Services for the Town of 
Amherst. 
Topic:  An Emergency 
Response Program for  
Willow Ridge. 

Wed. December 14.   
Guest:  Superintendent of 
Schools Anthony Day.   
Topic:  How changes in 
Albany have im-
pacted our school district. 

Don’t miss these:  Guest Speakers at upcoming  

WRCA Civic Meetings 
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    Buffalo Rehab Group Physical Therapy, PC   

  
 

  
 
 
  

 
  
  

 “Rehab with Results for >20 years” 
…5 Greater Buffalo locations, including service to… 

  
    Tonawandas/ Wheatfield/                          Amherst/ Clarence/ 
 Grand Island/ Niagara Falls:                             Lockport: 

       213-0772                             568-1251 

www.buffalorehab.com 

  

  

~ specializing in orthopedic/ sports medicine/ vestibular care 
~ also offering: spinal decompression (at PT prices!!!) 
                        : aquatic rehabilitation 
~ call today for an appointment w/ or w/o MD referral 

 
 

 Join WRCA or renew your membership NOW!!! 
and 

Save with Early Bird Membership 
Paid by November 15th  

 
Last month we rolled out the Willow Ridge Civic Association’s 2012 Membership Drive.  Please take a mo-
ment today to choose your method of payment and complete the 2012 membership form: 

Payment via personal check 
Complete the invoice in the October Wind-in-the-Willows, make your check for $14.00 payable to 

Willow Ridge Civic Association, and return both in the envelope provided by November 15, 
2011 to take advantage of our Early Bird membership.  Note that after November 15th, member-
ship will be $15.00 per household.  If you misplaced the envelope, the address is: 

 Willow Ridge Civic Association 
 PO Box 86 
 Amherst, NY 14226 

 Payment via PayPal (secure, on-line payment method) 
Go to www.wrca.info and follow the link to your interactive, On-Line, 2012 Membership Invoice.  

On-line membership dues for 2012 are $14.00 through November 15, 2011.  As with personal 
check payment, membership will be $15.00 after November 15th. 

If you are not a current PayPal subscriber, once you get to the payment screen, you may sign up for 
free. 

No matter which payment method you choose, your timely membership renewal ensures that the monthly 
Wind-in-the-Willows will be delivered to your home throughout 2012 and that the 2012 WRCA Directory will 
be delivered to you early in the new year.   

 
 
 
 

A Year Long Value for only 
$15.00 ($14.00 Early Bird) 
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Joseph R. 
Battaglia  
Licensed Real Estate Professional 

voice-mail: (716)743-5610  
e-mail: 
 JoeHasHome4u@aol.com  

“Willow Ridge’s Hardest 

Working Realtor” 

“RESTORATIVE HEALING YOGA” 
 350 Greenhaven Terrace,    

Tonawanda, NY 14150               

(716) 836-3287 
 

Classes offered: 
•••• Yoga for Beginners 

•••• Gentle yoga for Seniors 

•••• Yoga for Arthritis 

•••• Yoga movements with breath awareness 

•••• Yoga for movement disorders 

••••  Yoga dance your soul  
 

Some benefits of practicing yoga are: 
- Building flexibility, balance & Alignment.  

- Increase mental focus with deep breathing. 

- Posture improvement, build bone density.  

- Helps with Arthritis, muscles & joints. 

- Helps with better sleeping patterns. 
 

Yoga is safe and effective for stiffness  

Of the body, pain of arthritis and joints. 

Stretch and lengthens the muscles and the 

Connective tissues that support the 

Joints.  Yoga is an invitation to explore,  

to let go and to celebrate who you are! 

               Walk-Ins are Welcome!    
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Providing Professional Landscaping 
Services for All Seasons 

 
Services include: 

• Landscape Design and Installation 

• Spring & Fall Lawn Clean-Up 

• Tree & Shrub Trimming 

• Landscape Renovation 

• Weekly Lawn Cutting 

• Snow Plowing 
 

Call Frederick Nugent or Rebecca 
Scamurra at 716.731.2287 for a  

Free Estimate! 

To Submit Articles   
for the Wind-in-the-Willows, email:  
wiweditor@gmail.com and be sure to put witw in the sub-
ject box; or place signed articles in porch box at 221 North 
Brier Road.  The deadlines for each month are located in 
the left margin on the front page of the newsletter.  

Mark your Calendars!! 
 
 
 
 

Saturday January 28, 2012 at  

Classics. Details to follow!  



Page 5 

Neighborhood  

News 

Sympathy 

Former neighbors and friends extend their sympathy 
to the Kiefer family on the recent death of Jack 
Kiefer on October 1.  Bev and Jack lived on Willow 
Ridge over 35 years before moving to Williamsville.  
Our thoughts and prayers are with Bev, their chil-
dren, Karin and Mark and their families. 
 
Friends and neighbors send their sympathy to the 
Izard family on Willow Green Drive for the passing 
of Denise’s mother, Hazel M. Pfalzer of Amherst in 
late September.  Mrs. Pfalzer was a former teacher 
and later turned her talents for making cheesecakes 
into a local bakery business. This very active and 
involved lady will surely be missed by her many as-
sociates as well as the Izard family, Denise, Bruce 
and children Stephanie and Melanie, may all your 
wonderful memories bring you comfort. 

Congratulations 
 On a gorgeous fall afternoon, Jennifer Koons, daughter 
of Carolyn and Jim Koons of Willow Green Drive, was 
married to Zachary Mills of Kenmore.  The wedding of 
Jenni and Zach took place on October 8 at the Parkside 
Lutheran Church with reception following at The Fair-
dale.  Jenni’s sisters, Pamela and Noelle were attendants 
and Noelle’s daughter Cassi was the flower girl.  Every 
good wish to the young couple for lasting happiness. 
   
Another Willow Green wedding took place in St. Chris-
topher’s Church on Friday, October 14 when Jason Cook 
and Crystal Harvey exchanged vows.  Jason and Crystal 
moved into our Willow Ridge community last year and 
friends and neighbors congratulate them both and send 
many good wishes. 

WEDNESDAY NIGHTS                          
6:30 PM                                             

Activities for  

Pre-Schoolers - Grade 6 

AWANA features games or other fun          
activities, small-group Bible learning 
and large-group Bible teaching, wor-
ship, announcements and awards.  

Chicken BBQ 
November 5th from 2:00-6:00pm 

$8.00 per meal 
Proceeds to support our annual  

mission trip to the Dominican Republic 



 

WRCA Minutes 
October 11, 2011 
President Ed Goetz called meeting to 
order at 7:35pm.  Also present were  
Vice President Karen Tyno, Secretary 
Patty Daddario, Treasurer Rick 
VonLangen, Board Members,  Mark 
Hammer, Dawn Cwierley and Pat 
Land.  Community attendees included 
Cam Hill, Lynn Getzin,  Debby Von 
Langen, and Ben Procopio. 
President’s Report: 
Ed reported that the hole was repaired 
at the tennis courts.  He also reported 
that there will be a fence installed that 
will surround the generator by the end 
of October per Mike Delamir. 
Secretary Minutes: 
A motion was made by Pat Land to 
approve the secretary minutes from the 
June meeting.  Karen Tyno seconded 
and board approval followed. 
Treasurer Report: 
Rick VonLangen reported no new in-
come for September and expenses to 
be $1269.00. The account balance is 
$8,582.00.  Rick has received around 
175 members to date.  This is a good 
start for the membership drive. 
Mark Hammer made a motion to ap-
prove, seconded by Patty Daddario and 
board approval was granted. 
Membership Report: 
Lynn Getzin reported all community 
members received a WITW newsletter 
for October.  There will be a reminder 
in the next issue in regards to deadlines 
for membership. 
Old Business:  
Advertisers are getting contacted for 
advertising in the directory for 2012.  
Cam is requesting extra directories 
from 2011 to have on hand to give to 
repeat advertisers. 
 New Business: 
Dawn Cwierley informed the board of 
government funding that may be avail-
able for a crime watch in the Willow 
Ridge neighborhood.  She has also 
made arrangements for James J. 
Zymanek from Amherst Emergency 
Service and Safety to speak at the No-
vember WRCA meeting.  He will be 
discussing community emergency re-
sponse. 
 
 

The December meeting will be held on 
Wednesday the 14th instead of Tuesday 
the 13th due to Mr. Day being available 
to speak that day.  He will be discuss-
ing the 2012 budget for Sweet Home 
Schools.  Please come and hear what 
he has to say and come with any ques-
tions you may have.  Refreshments 
will be served. 
 

Debbie Goetz will be updating the Wil-
low Ridge Convenient bulletin board 
with any information regarding meet-
ings or upcoming events. 
 

There will be some board member 
openings for the 2012 year.  Anyone 
interested in getting more involved, 
please contact Neil Cuomo at 691-
3014 or Cam Hill at 906-1118.  Any 
adult community member would be 
welcome! 
 

Committee Reports: 
Fall Fest was cancelled due to lack of 
ticket sales.  This event will be tabled 
until next year.  If any community 
member has any ideas or interest in 
taking over the running of this event, 
please contact a board member. 
The annual Wine Tasting event will 
take place at Classics 5 on  

January 28th.  Jim Prentice will 
have more information next month. 
 

The Snowflake Dinner Dance will 
take place at Classics V on March 
3rd.  More information from Carol 
Zaffram will be presented in 
months to come. 
Community open Forum: 
Questions about student housing, 
the pumping station and the new 
generator were addressed.  Pooling 
of water was still a concern at Wil-
low Ridge and Sweetwood inter-
section. 
Adjournment: 
With no further items on the 
agenda, a motion was made by 
Dawn Cwierley and seconded by 
Pat Land to adjourn at 8:22pm.  
The next meeting is November 8th 
at the Ellicott Creek Fire Hall at 
7:30pm.  All Willow Ridge resi-
dents are welcome. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Patty Daddario 
Secretary 
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Willow Ridge Garden Club 

2011 Poinsettia Sale 
Available Colors:  Red, Burgundy, Pink, Marble. 
Available Sizes/Prices:  4.5”/$4.; 6.5”/$8.; 7.5” /$12.    
Also available:  10” hanging basket/$16. & 6.5” Red or Pink Winter 
Rose/$8.; Fresh Wreath, 22” with pine cones & bow treated w/Wilt 
Pruf/$12.  To order call Virginia Winter,691-7704 or Doris Mohr, 691
-6539.  Order by November 28, ’11.  Include payment with your order.  
Checks payable to Willow Ridge Garden Club. Pick up plants on day 
of delivery, Friday, Dec. 9 at 4280-F Chestnut Ridge Rd.  If you are 
unable to pick up your order, please make arrangements for someone 
else to do so.  Thank you for your support! 

Willow Ridge Garden Club Meeting 

Wednesday November 2, 2011 

Zion United Church of Christ  7pm 
General meeting to include the presentation of the slate of officers for next 
year.  Program:  the history of our local jewels, the Buffalo Botanical Gar-
dens, will be given by Janett Williams, education department of the facil-
ity.  Ms. Williams has over 16 years of experience with the Botanical Gar-
dens.  
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Gravel and Undergravel Filter. $275.  
465-7875. 
Household:  Forever door.  White 
36x80 storm door.   All hardware in-
cluded.  Window & screen store in 
door. $35.   691-6645 

Household:  7 piece comforter set, 
almost new; queen size, maroon/gold 
colors; bedskirt, shams, 3 decorative 
pillows.  $40; Revlon flat iron, almost 
new; on switch, controlled increasing 
heat temperatures, $20.  691-5972  
Instrument:  Piano for sale.  40 inch 
high mahogany console with 
bench.  $400.  691-5336. 

For Sale 

 Electronics: Comfort-Glow vent 
free gas space heaters. 20,000 BTU, 
99% gas efficient.  Never used, still 
in box. $150. each.  691-5487 

Electronics:   HP 1455 Color Inkjet 
Printer - with additional new black 
cartridge ($15.00 value).  $25.00. 
691.0573 
Exercise Equipment:  Bar bell set 
& dumbbells, 70 lbs. plus bars, $60. 
691-9197  
Household:  Fireplace utensils:  
brass shovel, brush, etc. in a stand, 
$15. 691-6648 
Household:  Basement Watchdog 
7.5 standby battery, model 
30HDC140S Brand new still in box 
plus 6 qt acid, $75.  691-6813   
Household:  Brand New (Never 
Used): Fish Tank (48"L x 24"H x 
12"D), Oak Wooden Cabinet,  

 For Rent 
Condo:  The Native Sun Resort in 
Lauderdale by the Sea, Florida.  1 bedr, 
2 bath, sleeps up to 6, full kitchen, 
patio, maid service.  On the beach, 
heated pool, sauna, Jacuzzi, gas grills, 
laundry, singles tennis court, putting 
green, shuffleboard, on site.  3/31—
4/7/12 and 4/7—4/14/12.  Will rent 1 
week or 2.  $1200./week.  To view 
property visit ww.nativesunresort.com.  
For questions or to rent 691-9197 

Wanted 
Beads for Jewelry Making:  Running a 
jewelry club for inner-city students-in 
desperate need of jewelry-making mate-
rials.  If you have any beads or old 

necklaces that can be restrung, please 
consider donating it to us.  Collection 
box at 240 N.Brier Rd. or call 691-6561 
for pick up.  Thanks!  

Classified  
 Classified is a service provided for the use of  Willow Ridge Civic Association members free of charge.  Please print or type your 
ad on a full-sized sheet of paper.  Sign your ad (not the envelope) and include your address and phone number.  Classified is not to 
be used for business purposes.   Deliver to 221 N. Brier and place in porch box, or email to wiweditor@gmail.com.    

Happy 

Thanksgiving 
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PARKVIEW BASKETBALL LEAGUE 
 

For all boys and girls in grades 2-8 
TEAMS ARE CO-ED 
(9th graders who played last year are eligible to 
play on Thurs.) 
 

Grades 6-8 on Wednesday nights from 6:00-
8:00 pm 
Grades 2-5 on Thursday nights from 6:00-8:00 
pm 
 

Registration for 6th-8th  grade: Wed. Nov. 9th  

from 6:00-7:15 pm 
 

Registration for 2nd – 5th grade: Thurs. Nov. 10th 
from 6:00-7:15 pm 
 

Registration and Games at  
Dexter Terrace School  
 Cost: $30.00 cash only 
Price includes: Jersey, Trophy and Pizza Party 
 

OPEN TO EVERYONE - ALL PARTICI-
PANTS PLAY EQUALLY 
For more information contact Scott Armstrong 
@ 909-1201 or Bob Foladare @ 691-7272 
 

CANS FOR CUBS 2012 Cub Scout Pack 173 will be holding our an-
nual pop can/bottle collection drive on Saturday, January 7, 2012 from 
10am—1pm.  Money earned from the returns will be donated to a chari-
table organization to be determined at a later date.  On Saturday, Janu-
ary 7, please leave your NY stamped returnable cans & bottles in a 
plastic bag on your front porch or driveway.  Our scouts and their par-
ents will be coming around to pick them up between the hours of 10am 
and 1pm.  You can also deliver them to 27 Jonathan Place, or call 691-
8713 to arrange a pickup.  Only NY stamped returnable pop/beer cans 
& bottles will be accepted (no recyclables or wine/liquor bottles).  Last 
year’s drive enabled us to donate $500 for a pathway brick in Roswell 
Park’s Walk of Life & Garden of Hope.  An additional $200 was do-
nated to the North Tonawanda Red Jackets (Don Miller Park).  

CUB SCOUT PACK 173 HOLIDAY CARD DELIVERY 
As a community service for Willow Ridge, Cub Scout Pack 173 will 
be delivering holiday cards throughout the community.  Drop off 
your cards into the collection bin that will be located at 733 Edge-
water Drive.  The bin will be available from Friday, No-
vember 25 up until 5 pm Thursday, December 8th.  All 
cards will be delivered by Sunday, December 18th.  Please 
make sure your cards are clearly labeled with the recipi-
ents name and street address.  For the safety of our scouts, 
we will only deliver to residential homes within Willow 
Ridge.  We regret that we cannot deliver to apartments, 
condos, the elder care facility or Ellicott Creek Drive North.   


